Future Events

(All events in the new Trimingham Hall unless otherwise stated)

- Whist every Monday and Thursday 1.15-4pm, and Tuesday and Friday evenings 7 for 7.15pm deal.
 Also, a new Sunday afternoon session.
 £2 includes refreshments and raffle.
- Yoga Monday 7.30pm. Contact Linda 834349.
- **Pilgrim Support Group** every Tuesday morning 10-12 noon. Contact Maureen on 834466.
- **Slimming Club** every Tuesday afternoon from 1.45pm. Contact Dot Wiseman.
- **Poppyland** Wednesday 9^{1h} May. Lace Making by Beryl Kirkham. 2 for 2.30pm. Phone Dot 833249 (after 6pm) for further details.
- Coffee Morning Wednesday 16th May from 9.30am. Proceeds to the church and halls.
- **Gardening Club** 16th May starting at 2pm.
- Craft Circle Friday 18th May 2pm. £1.50.
- Fund Raising Meeting Wednesday 16th May 7pm.
- Lunch club Wednesday 23rd May 12.00 to 12.30pm to eat. Contact Liz 834965 to book your place or if you require a lift.
- **Table Top** Sunday 3rd June from 9am.
- Soup and Pud Wednesday 6th June 12 noon to 12.30pm.

Trimingham News

NEWSLETTER May 2018



TRIMINGHAM HALL

Well, Trimingham, we made it. We took practical completion of the hall on Thursday 26th and combined with the art show were able to show the hall to those who visited over that weekend. It was a great success. As you know revenue generated at the art show goes to the church and we were able to double our contribution this year. Well done, Dot who organises the show.

Don't forget to put in your diary the official opening date, Saturday 16th June. A full program is being organised and all details will be provided soon. Please come if you can.

- Firstly, we must apologise for the late delivery of the May Newsletter, but there was a lot of work to do to get Trimingham Hall ready for the Art Exhibition.
- The Dog Show went ahead despite the not very clement weather - 63 dogs and their super owners made 180 entries. What amazing support. This event was only possible through the generosity of the owners of Chatsworth House permitting us to use their paddock, plus the great team of volunteers, who erected the gazebos and ring, manned the entries stall, baked cakes, cooked and served the refreshments and then cleaned it all away. Thank you one and all. If you have an hour to spare to help with washing up, selling raffle tickets or just welcoming visitors to our wonderful new venue please let the management committee know. Our next event is the guiz and then at the end of the month our first Flower Festival. Cake bakers cakes will be most welcome!
- Joanna O'Brien gave a very interesting talk to Poppyland Ladies on 11th April in which she told the Ladies all about her experiences being involved in the Olympics in London and she brought along a large quantity of interesting items related to that. The next meeting is on Wednesday 9th May when Beryl Kirkham will give a talk on Lace Making, 2.00pm for 2.30pm. All are welcome to come along.

- The Coffee Morning on Wednesday 16th April raised £29.20. The next one will be at Trimingham Hall on Wednesday 16th May starting at 9.30am. If you need a lift to this event, please contact Liz on 834965.
- Gardening Club will be on Wednesday 16th May, starting at 2.00pm. All very welcome, cost £2 which includes refreshments.
- Trimingham Hall is now ours and in use, a big thank you to all who came to the Art Exhibition in such cold and wet weather, but it was nice and warm inside. We sold 26 pieces of Art and thank you to everyone who purchased them, and we hope you will enjoy them for years to come. Thank you to everyone who helped get the hall ready and for helping during the Art Exhibition, it was all very much appreciated. Liz and Linda served their plentiful food and kept everyone supplied with tea and coffee and had much more room in our new kitchen. Thank you, Linda and Liz and your band of assistants, for all your hard work.
- Soup and Pud was served on Wednesday 2nd
 May and 24 soupers not only enjoyed the
 homemade soup, but also the nice warm hall.
- Craft Circle started again on 4th May and will be held once a fortnight, ie 18th May and 1st June at 2pm. £1.50 per head. Contact June 833382.

100 Club winners for April 2018

1st No 58 Mr P Kaye £20

2nd No 59 Mrs K Reynolds £10

3rd No 64 Mrs R Brown £5

4th No 38 Mrs J Rayner £5

Alec's Mardle

(Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life)

I left school and started work at Hall Farm for Mr C Harrison. It was harvest time; most of the work was done by horse then. When you started in a field of corn you had to mow about six foot wide around the headline so when the binder came in it was clean. Before that the men that had mowed they had to tie the corn in shoves and laid it on the hedge.

After the binder had done six rounds around the field you would set the shoves up and continue until the field was done. After that the drag rake would rake up all the loose, it would be put in rows, nothing was wasted. Then it was all put in stacks. Later on the corn would get thrashed and then it got sold to the corn merchants.

The straw was used for the cattle. After the fields got cleared you would cut the hedges with a hook, all the cuttings would be cleared and used for stack bottoms or covering the mangold hales to keep the frost out. To be continued...

There will be a Flower Festival Saturday 26th, Sunday 27th and Monday 28th May 10am to 4pm daily

FREE Admission

Sponsors of displays needed £20 covers the cost of one floral display

The theme is Norfolk books and or authors
Tel Liz to register 01263 834965

There will be a Craft Fair Sunday 24th June

If you would like to book a stall, please contact Joanna on 01603 754490

More details in the June Newsletter

Church Services in the Parish

Sunday 13th May

Holy Communion 9.30am Northrepps

Holy Communion 11am Overstrand

Sunday 20th May

Pentecost Service 11am Trimingham

Come and join us for an informal service and sing some of your favourite hymns

Sunday 27th May Benefice Holy Communion 10am Southrepps

Any enquires contact Jan 576707

Dale Bullimore and disco

Saturday 16th June 7pm to midnight

Hog Roast and accompaniments

£15 a ticket

Book now with Liz 864965

Volunteers Wanted – Trimingham Community-led Housing Steering Group

Can you help Trimingham village decide whether to progress with a Community-led affordable housing scheme?

At an open Parish meeting held on 8th May Trimingham residents had a chance to learn more about Community-led affordable housing from John Lefever of Hastoe Housing Association and staff from North Norfolk District Council.

Following discussions it was clear that the residents present at the meeting had mixed views about the benefits of a Community-led housing scheme. The meeting agreed to seek an independent assessment of the local housing need in Trimingham. This will take the form of a village wide survey.

Four people at the meeting volunteered to form a steering group. Their first task will be to oversee the housing need survey. The results of the survey should help residents decide whether to proceed with a Community-led housing scheme.

More people are needed for the steering group. If you would like to join the steering group please contact one of the North Norfolk District Council Community-led Housing team:

Anna Clarke: 07771 925 057 email: anna.clarke@north-norfolk.gov.uk

Graham Connolly: 01263 516 282 email: graham.connolly@north-norfolk.gov.uk

Nicky Debbage: 01263 516 027 email: nicky.debbage@north-norfolk.gov.uk

Nature Notes for April

Today, 26th April, I saw my first blackbird chick of the year behind the Information Centre in Mundesley. In my garden in the past month I had a jay, several jackdaws and for about 2 weeks up to three bramblings, which should have already gone north to the Steppes in Russia to breed. Perhaps they knew something about the weather that we didn't.

Sand martins have been seen over the cliffs at Vale Road and the odd single swallow in a few places. Chiffchaffs are seemingly everywhere although difficult to see but they are easily recognised by their distinctive call. I saw a pair of blackcaps behind the Pilgrim Shelter, (the female has a brown cap) and heard nuthatch and woodpeckers making their different tapping noises in their quest for insects and now is the time to hear woodpeckers drumming their mating signal.

When I opened my bedroom curtains the other morning I caught a glimpse of something flash past the window. It was a bluetit which had taken up residence in a nest box on a downpipe only a foot away from the window. I watched for a few minutes and it came back with food and was in and out in about 10 seconds, so I assume there was a female inside sitting on eggs or chicks.

Tony Smith told me they had seen hares boxing in the field just beyond the paddock fence and to quote an old song which my wife used to perform "The Larks are Singing on High". Spring is here.

Mac Marshall

Trimingham Pilgrim Football Results

Sunday 25th March Pilgrims 7 Farmhouse 0

Sunday 1st April Riverside Rovers 7 Pilgrims 1

Sunday 8th April Acle Rangers 7 Pilgrims 0



TRIMINGHAM ROOFING

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING
LEAD WORK
CHIMNEY REPAIRS
FASCIA AND GUTTERING
GENERAL BUILDING
Tel 01263 833448
07747 136190

Martin Wones Electrical

All domestic and commercial electrical work undertaken

24hr call out service

Mobile 07468 572068 Tel 01263 479915

Email; martin@martinwoneselectrical.co.uk Web; www.martinwoneselectrical.co.uk



CJ Tree & Garden Services Norfolk

All Aspects of tree work carried out

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal Mini digger and larger excavator work Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc.

Woodchip always available

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified Public liability & employee insurance

> www.cjtreeservices.co.uk Phone 07500 514187